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The Permanent Council held a meeting to consider the items on the order of business, document CP/CG-1488/02 rev. 1.

1.
Annual report of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD)


The General Committee considered the annual report of the Inter-American Drug Abuse Control Commission (CICAD), document CP/doc.3547/02.


The meeting was attended by Mr. David Beall, Executive Secretary of CICAD, who gave a brief summary of the report for 2001.

The delegations of Venezuela, Mexico, Peru, the United States, Colombia, Chile, Uruguay, Ecuador, and Bolivia then made observations and recommendations on the annual report. Salient among them were the following:
Emphasis was placed on the importance of following up on the conclusions and recommendations of the meeting of the CICAD Group of Experts to Control Money Laundering, approved by the Commission at its 30th regular session, held in Caracas, Venezuela, from November 12 to 16, 2001.  Attention was called to the success of negotiations with private financial institutions on use of the money laundering prevention project.  It was deemed advisable to further institution-building by designing and developing national anti-drug plans to continue providing technical support to the national drug control commissions. 

The General Committee took note of the comments made on the Multilateral Evaluation Mechanism (MEM), an initiative that originated in the Second Summit of the Americas, held in Santiago, Chile, in April 1998.  In that regard, comments were made on the drug control progress evaluation reports, consisting of 34 national reports, and a decision was made to urge the member states to implement the national and hemispheric recommendations contained in said report and encourage them to participate in the next MEM round of evaluations.

In addition, with regard to the MEM, emphasis was placed on the need for cooperation between the Consultative Committee of the states parties to CIFTA and other bodies of the inter-American system to prevent duplication of effort in that area. 

Several delegations pointed to the need to strengthen mechanisms for information exchange in areas relating to the laundering of assets, the control of chemical products, and judicial assistance. 

Broad support was expressed for the recommendations made by CICAD in Chapter IV of the annual report, which would be submitted to the General Assembly for consideration, through the Permanent Council.

The Committee expressed appreciation to the OAS member countries and to the permanent observers for their contributions to funds of CICAD in support of its activities to combat the drug problem in all its manifestations in member states that request such assistance. 

2. Draft resolution-Accomplishments of the Inter-American Telecommunication Commission during 2001


The Committee began its consideration of the draft resolution on the accomplishments of the Inter-American Telecommunication Commission during 2001, document CP/CG-1487/02 rev. 1.


At the request of various delegations, the Committee decided to postpone its consideration of the item until it next regular meeting.
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